

November 14, 2014

Santa Fe Trail High School Attn: Guidance Counselor 15701 South California Street Carbondale, KS 66414

Dear Guidance Counselor:

Washburn University in conjunction with Washburn University School of Law is proud to announce the development of a 3.5 plus 3 year program. LEAP (Law Early Admission Program) allows Washburn University undergraduates to complete their last semester of undergraduate study while completing their first semester of law school. Upon successful completion of the first semester of law school, students are awarded their bachelor's degree.

To be eligible for this program, one must:

- Have an ACT score in the top quartile (28 or higher)
- Have a high school GPA of 3.5 or higher on a 4 point scale
- Have an application and acceptance decision by the prelaw coordinator
- Have an LSAT (Law School Admission Test) score
- Submit a separate application to Washburn Law

The LSAT score and Washburn Law application should be completed prior to the student's last semester of undergraduate study. These items do not need to be completed for acceptance into the program initially.

LEAP helps students focus on preparation for law school and assists in making a smooth transition into law school. Students also get the benefit of having a semesters worth of classes count for both their bachelor's degree and their law degree.

Enclosed is a brochure for LEAP. Please feel free to share this information with potential students. Do not hesitate to contact us if you need additional brochures.

If you have any questions about the specifics of this program, please contact Steve Cann at 785.670.2027 or by email at steve.cann@washburn.edu.

Sincerely,

Janessa Akin

Assistant Director of Admissions

Steve Cann

Prelaw Advisor

Enclosure